MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 3rd FEBRUARY 2016

APOLOGIES
Norman Bunford, Steve Booth, Simon Booth, Ian Yates, Paddy Ramsey, Mike Stubbs, Bill Jefferson, Malcolm Townend.

MINUTESOF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the November2015 meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING
Unfortunately due to the high number of applications from a very limited amount of available money, our application for a grant for the new picnic tables etc was unsuccessful. The committee had discussed this and agreed to proceed with the work anyway but without the inclusion of the extra disabled ramp. Work will go ahead as soon as possible.

Many thanks to Geoff Figgett who has volunteered to cut the grass in future as the Chairman will no longer be able to do it.

TREASURER’S REPORT
In the absence of the Treasurer the Secretary read out the reports from December, January and February In February, income had been £65 from memberships and the Christmas Dinner raffle with expenses of £48.67 from Opus Electricity and site maintenance. Current membership stands at 172 adults with 34 juniors and 64% living within the East Yorkshire boundaries. The club is in a healthy financial state.
EVENTS
In March there will be an MYA regatta as part of the Winter Series and on 20th the first NADS fast electric race meeting. A full programme of events will be issued at the AGM next month
ANY OTHER BUSINES 
The kitchen needs a clean should anyone be free to do it. There is mould on the cabinets and also the work surfaces could do with a good clean. Arthur Pickering also said that the kitchen ceiling could do with a coat of paint and said that he and Brian Bennett would see to this.

The clubhouse door lock is falling apart mainly due to people slamming the door. John Foster is checking to see what can be done and will speak to Driffix as soon as possible.

David Markham said that the water table was now overflowing due to high volumes of rain and therefore we are now getting a ‘free’ flow of water into the lake. 

The Chairman reminded members of the forthcoming AGM and that the Secretary will be standing down. He would welcome nominations for this post as soon as possible. He emphasised that the ages of committee members was in the main over 70 years and was looking for some younger new blood for the committee to ensure safe continuation the club. The Scale Captain will also be standing down in October this year.

Ken Gault had some cheap sound systems for boats which he demonstrated and offered them for club funds. At around £5 each anyone interested should contact Ken.

   Alf Lee                                                                                               Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                                           (Secretary)
